Northern Inter-Tribal Health Authority Inc.

PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT:
Potential COVID-19 Exposure in Sturgeon Lake First Nation
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Friday, October 24, 2020 18:00HRS

Northern Inter-Tribal Health Authority (NITHA) public health officials are notifying the public of
potential exposure to coronavirus (COVID-19) in Sturgeon Lake Health Center where a person

attended while likely infectious.

Public health officials are advising individuals who were at Sturgeon Lake Health Centre between October
11" and October 19" to self-monitor for any symptoms of COVID-19 for 14 days from the last date they
visited the clinic. These include: fever, cough, breathing difficulties, sore throat, runny nose, chills,
diminished sense of smell, and body aches. If they develop any of those symptoms, they should self-

isolate immediately and call HealthLine 811 to arrange for assessment and testing.

The health centre is closed for deep cleaning and will re-open Monday, October 26, 2020 at 9:00 a.m.

Staff are prioritizing testing for individuals identified as close contacts.
For emergency services please call:

(306) 961-1501 — Health Director

(306) 961-7375 - Senior Health Nurse
(306) 930-6231 — Medical Transportation
(306) 981-3353 — Mental Health

Self-isolation is an important way of preventing COVID-19 from spreading in Saskatchewan.

For more information of COVID-19 visit: saskatchewan.ca/COVID19
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